EC379 - Outcome: Survey regarding boat lengths around zone at the mark

19th May 2009
In EC364 we explained that the definition of the 'zone at the mark' has changed in the Racing Rules of Sailing (RRS) for 2009-2012. The distance is now 3 hull lengths, it was previously 2 hull lengths. However, the 'zone' around the mark can be changed in the sailing instructions to either 2 or 4 boat lengths from the mark. 

In EC366 we invited organisers of Laser regattas to test the various boat length options so that we can collect feedback from regatta organisers and sailors about the  changes and the different options available.

A test of both 3 boat lengths and 4 boats lengths was made at the Europa cup in Lugano in March. As well as the on-water testing the topic was also discussed at the coaches meeting and with sailors and the organisers provided a poster to allow feedback. The majority of people were in favour of 3 boat lengths based on the ease of judging on water the distance from the mark. However there was some support for 4 boat lengths because it was believed it would help in larger fleets and allow more boats to give mark room without loosing their overlap.

Lugano benefited from a wide range of coaches and sailors including Argentina, Finland, Germany, Turkey, Switzerland, Italy, France, Austria, Seychelles, Ireland and Hungary.
 
Following the feedback we have received and the live test ,  3 hull lenghts will be the standard 'zone around the mark' at all major European Laser events in 2009. 

If you have any questions about this email or the Rule change, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Best regards to all.

On behalf of the European executive committee,
Jean-Luc MICHON
-- 
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